
 

11th December 2024 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Thank you for your participation in the recent consultation regarding the proposed changes 
to our school uniform policy, specifically the suggestion to replace skirts with trousers for all 
students. 
 
We appreciate the time many of you took to share your views through the survey. After 
carefully reviewing the responses, we found that while a majority of parents supported 
removing skirts from our uniform policy, the margin was significant enough to warrant such 
a change at this time. As a result, we have decided to suspend the implement of the 
proposed amendment to the policy at this point in time. 
 
However, maintaining high standards in uniform is an important part of our school ethos. To 
address concerns raised during the consultation, we reserve the right to ask individual 
students who persistently fail to adhere to uniform expectations by wearing extremely short 
skirts to wear trousers instead. This measure ensures that our standards are upheld while 
still allowing flexibility within the existing policy. 
We are grateful for your continued support in promoting a positive and respectful school 
environment. If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 

 
Mr Arthur Barzey 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


